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Directorôs Message 

On June 3, 2017 the Hawkeye Chapter met in Des Moines. The weather 

was fantastic, great for driving a Buick.  The event was attended by 14 

members from different parts of the state. Those in attendance were Larry 

Brownfield, Bill Barquist, Dave McDonald, Bill Gorman, John and Jo 

McCarthy, Gary and Deb Milstead, Don and Pat Nokes, Gary and Ginny 

Walker, John and Valerie Hill. 

We met at Benniganôs for lunch and held a business meeting before 

driving to the Iowa Gold Star Military Museum at Camp Dodge in 

Johnston. 

Directorôs Message continued on the next page 
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Directorôs Message continued 

BCA National meets at Brookfield WI July 5-8. In case you havenôt heard, the Hawkeye has been asked 

to manage the photo lane. John McCarthy will be the lead person with Jo McCarthy, Bill and Brenda 

Gorman helping. If you want to volunteer that would be great addition. Photo lane times will be posted 

at the event. We also are planning on having a table at National with information about the 2018 

Heartland Regional; you can volunteer for that also. 

Donna Syrdal, Heartland Regional Director, will hold a Regional meeting at the National.   

I have talked to Dean Lauterbach owner of Lauterbach Buick GMC in Newton, IA about hosting an All 

Buick Show and Shine. Mr. Lauterbach is willing to hold this event at his dealership. Plans are being 

worked on at this time, my hope is to open this event up to all Buick cars, members and non-members. 

More information will come through Ellen McDonald.  

The Heartland Regional will be held July 19-21 2018; the host hotel is the Marriott Cedar Rapids. The 

contract has been signed; we have a courtesy block of 140 room nights. Reservations can be made 

starting August 9 2017. At this time we are creating the registration document.  

We are planning on offering 400 point judging and possibly two driving tours. I have asked Alan Oldfield 

to head up the judging, and Mark Lob and John Hill are working on the driving tour routes. We will also 

allow display only cars for members and non-members, an outdoor and indoor swap area.  I hope that 

by offering these events we will have a good attendance.   

Our next scheduled event is the Upstill Potluck on August 12. This has always been a well attended 

event; put that date on your calendar. 

The Iowa Gold Star military Museum is well worth your time to attend. I hope Jim is able to find room in 

the newsletter for some of the pictures; I will post all the pictures on the web site. I was amazed at the 

amount of weaponry on display. They have created sections for most military actions involving the 

USA. There is a section honoring Iowans who have received The Congressional Medal of Honor, very 

interesting. Everyone should take the time to visit this museum. If you are a veteran, thank you for your 

service. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank the Hawkeye Chapter for the generous memorials and 

cards recognizing the passing of my father March 28. 

Bill Gorman 

Director, Hawkeye Chapter, BCA 

In addition to  a remembrance for Bill Gormanôs father, the club also did a remembrance for Tom Gishôs 

mother. Our condolences to both families.   
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Military Museum continued 


